

REPORT

From the office of the...

SRA Science Caucus

TO: Members of the Student Representative Assembly

FROM: Jazzlyn Abbott and Parth Arora

SUBJECT: SRA 23H Report
DATE: October 15th, 2023

Dearest SRA.

I hope everyone has enjoyed their reading week and are well studied for midterms! So far the year has been off to a good start, so please read to check out what we've been up to!

McMaster Science Society

As a science caucus, one of main priorities is establishing our relationship with the McMaster Science Society (MSS). In our last meeting, we worked to establish priorities and our future relationship with the MSS. We concluded that we would be having regular meetings with the year representatives from the MSS and have the science caucus help & attend their events.

Social Media Engagement

A priority for the year is improving our social media presence. We have been posting updates on our meetings, trying to put a face to the caucus by posting selfies and group pictures, and partnering with other clubs to repost each other's content. We have seen our engagement doubled on some of our posts, which shows that our effort is paying off. We have also seen a significant increase in followers. Going forward, we will continue to post on our instagram and ask the MSS to repost any events that we end up running. By the time we run our *big* event, we should hopefully have a good following going.

Event Planning

Although still in the preliminary process, we have been discussing hosting an event for science students in collaboration with the Health Sciences caucus. This event will be academia focused. Once we get a new caucus leader (will be talked about later), we can start moving forward with event planning for the school year.

New Caucus Leader

Unfortunately, Abdullah has been removed from the SRA due to bylaw issues with his seat. As a result, we are working to establish a new caucus leader for the year. We have also been working on bylaw changes to establish what is considered a science program in regards to the SRA. This will be addressed later in this meeting.

We are looking forward to making progress on our goals and working on our partnerships with various science clubs.

Best,

Your Favourite Caucus